
 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carers, 

As we reach the end of the summer term we would like to celebrate our amazing Year 6                        
children. Your final year at Penryn Primary Academy is definitely not what we expected,                        

however, the time you have been with us you have shown us you are such thoughtful, kind and 
caring children who will go on to do amazing things.  We are very excited for our Year 6 BBQ on 
Tuesday where they will also collect their signed t-shirts and say a final farewell before they head 
off to secondary school. 

You will have all received a letter this week outlining key information regarding our return to 
school in September. If you have not received this please contact the school office to ensure we 
have a current email address for you.  We will be sharing information videos on Facebook and 
our website, which are a break down of this key information.  

Our virtual sports day was a huge success!  Thank you to all who took part, especially the grown 
ups too!  This makes such a difference to our children when we embrace and support their                
children's challenges!  See overleaf for the final scores. 

As this will be the final newsletter for the school year, I would like to thank you all once again for 
your incredible support during these times and we can not wait to welcome you all back in               
September.  School will start back on Monday 7th September.  Enjoy a safe summer break. Rest, 

relax and don’t forget to keep reading over the summer holidays! 

Take care, 

Mr Hitchens 

 

T: 01326 373290 

A. Treverbyn Rise, Penryn, Cornwall, TR10 8RA  

E: hello@penrynprimary.org 

Swimming Pool Update 

 

Following Government guidance and advice from our Trusts Health & Safety team, we do not 

envisage opening our swimming pool until after October half term.  We will continually monitor 

the advice given to us and advise you of any changes as and when they arise. 

Your child will take part in PE sessions in place of swimming for the first half of the Autumn term, 

thank you for your understanding and support. 

 

 



 

 

 

PE Uniform September 2020 

On PE days, we encourage all children to come to school wearing their PE kit. This must be their 

school house coloured PE t-shirt. Should your child feel the need to wear a jumper on PE day, this 

will need to be their school jumper. Children are to wear black shorts or tracksuit bottoms on 

these days. Should a child not wear their house PE top, they will be provided with a plain white t-

shirt for the day, which will be washed after their day's use. Your child’s teacher will let you know 

which day of the week PE will be on. For the remainder of the school week, normal school                   

uniform is to be worn.  Thank you for your support with this. 

 

 

 

This week’s art task is … 

‘Bubble Art’ 

All you need is a cup or bowl, paint, soap, a straw and some paper. 

1. Mix together some paint and soap in a cup or bowl. 

2. Add water. 

3. Blow through your straw into the soapy water to create a bubbly foam. 

4. When you have a bubbly foam over the top of your cup, carefully lay your paper over the 

top of the cup to create a bubble print. 

5. Do this with as many colours as you wish! 

Easy art! 

Sports Day 

Great sports day efforts Penryn 

Primary - well done! 

Our winning house team with an 

amazing score of 908 is : 

Carclew 

Well done and thank you to               

everyone who took part, we 

hope you enjoyed getting out 

and getting active! 

Our Top achievers are : 

Year R - Llewelyn  Year 1/2 - Ezmae  

Year 3 - Elliot  Year 4 - Raylan  

Year 5 - Brodie  Year 6 - Jake  



 

 

 

Reading Celebration 

 
A massive well done to Jago, Josh (y3), Jasmin and Violet for reaching their Black Reading 
Band!  They have all received their bands and certificates in the post– great home reading - well 
done! 
 

   
 
 
 

 

Virtue of the week 

Every week in school we talk about a new virtue and discuss how we can use the skills and                 

understanding we learn in every day life.  This week we are talking about the virtue of Fairness. 

Please take the time to talk to your children about this important virtue. 

Fairness is treating people equally and reasonably. 

How can we be fair?  We can take turns, tell the truth, own up to our mistakes and not blame 

others, follow rules, treat others equally and think about how our actions may affect others.  

Let’s challenge ourselves to read more during the summer holidays, enjoy a favourite book 

or try a new one, sign up to the Summer Reading Challenge or read your favourite comic or 

magazine - let’s keep our minds active over the summer to support our learning in                      

September! 

Forest School Challenges  

 

 

 

This weeks challenge is to make A Mini Raft! Take a look at Mrs 

Malham’s video on the Forest School section of the school  

website under ‘Challenges’ to find out how to make it:  

https://www.penrynprimary.org/web/forest_school_documents  

Please send pictures of your completed challenge to                                         

hello@penrynprimary.org to feature on our newsletters and               

social media posts.  

https://www.penrynprimary.org/web/forest_school_documents


 

 

 

 

Celebrating Home Learning 

Looking for some inspiration to fill your days… take a look at what your friends have 

been up to for some ideas.  There are lots more ‘Home Learning’ photos on our Face-

book page too!   

 

                  

                    

 


